CATOOSA COUNTY ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE COMMISSION
MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 15TH, 2016

The Catoosa County Alcoholic Beverage Commission met at the Catoosa County Administrative Buiiding
in Ringgold on Tuesday, November 15, 2016, at 8:30 a.m.

Members present: Chairman Dusty Bridges, Odell Garrett, Ben Scott, Yvonne Morgan
Absent: Ernest Pursiey
Also in attendance: James Davis Zoning Administrator and Donna Howell Clerk

CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman Bridges called the meeting to order.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The following minutes summarize the actions of the Commission:

Motion made by Odell Garrett to approve the minutes from September 20, 2016.
Yvonne Morgan seconded the motion.
Motion carried 4-0-1 with the following actions:

Chairman Dusty Bridges - approved
Odell Garrett - approved

Ben Scott -approved

Ernest Pursiey - absent

Yvonne Morgan - approved

REPORTS:

James Davis reported that the alcohol renewal applications have started coming in for 2017. Donna
Howeli, Clerk will be sending out a list of approved alcoho! vendors to the Alcohol Beverage Commission
after all applications have been processed.

0Old Business:

Chairman Bridges and Yvonne Morgan asked James Davis if any problems had occurred with
D&M Motorsports (DBA Boyd Speedway) since the approval of selling alcoholic beverages on
the premises. James Davis answered that he had not been notified of any happenings or any
complaints from anyone.

New Business:
James Davis announced that Randy Black had applied for a Growler at the Mega Star Food Mart

#1 located at 11320 Highway 41, Ringgold. James Davis visited the store to see where the
Growiler area would be set up and everything looked to be in place. Dusty Bridges asked how



many Growlers were located in Ft. Oglethorpe. James Davis is only aware of one on Lafayette
Road.

Motion was made by Ben Scott to approve Mega Star Food Mart #1 for a Growler, Odell Garrett
seconded the motion.
Motion carried 4-0-1

Chairman Bridges- yes
Odel Garrett-yes

Ben Scott-yes

Ernest Pursley-absent
Yvonne Morgan-yes

NEW BUSINESS:
Nothing to Report
OPEN SESSION:

James Davis reminded three of the Alcohol BeverageCommission members that their posts will be open
for 2017. Odell Garrett, Ben Scott and Ernest Pursley will need to send to Melissa Hannah a letter either
by mail or email by December 15" if they want to re-apply.

ADIOURNMENT:

Motion was made by Ben Scott to adjourn meeting. Yvonne Morgan seconded the motion.
Motion was carried 4-0-1

Dusty Bridges - yes
Odell Garrett - yes

Ben Scott - yes

Ernest Pursley - absent
Yvanne Morgan - yes

Approved this 8@ . day of QWUUL ,2019.
@J el f W J

Chairman of Alcohol Beverage Commission.

cc: Catoosa County Board of Commissioners
Catoosa County Alcoholic Beverage Commission
James Davis, Zoning Administrator
Chad Young, Attorney



